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January 12, 2020
T.H.E. Coalition Membership
Greetings everyone,
     The Teller Historic and Environmental Coalition (“T.H.E. Coalition”) cordially invites you to renew your membership for 2020.
     As most of you know, T.H.E. Coalition conducted a very successful 3rd Annual Breit Awards Banquet on Sunday, October 27, 2019.  We are grateful to all who attended and our sponsors, and especially to all those who donated special funds in support of T.H.E. Coalition’s operations and the depot project, such as the Gold Camp Victorian Society’s donation for future railroad signage for the depot. 
     T.H.E. Coalition is nearing completion of its current SHF grant to create construction documents for the depot in preparation for future renovation.  Thanks to the efforts of Consultant Charise Boomsma of The Preservation Studio in Colorado Springs and Chuck Severance from CRSArchitets, that grant has proceeded efficiently and is nearly done.  We hope to apply for a future grant on April 1, 2020 to begin some of the construction outlined in those plans.    
     The Midland Days at Divide, Inc. and Community Partnership discussions to provide space for CP to build an office on the depot property is continuing.  Beyond the Letter of Intent signed earlier, those discussion are now centered on property ownership and leasehold elements. 
     The Heritage Tourism initiative, sponsored by T.H.E. Coalition in 2011 and culminating with the launch of the “Tour Teller” smartphone mobile applications in 2015, is still in full swing.  Both versions of the applications have recently been updated with new security provisions by Neotreks (the creator) and re-uploaded to the online stores.  
     2020 starts the beginning of the third decade for T.H.E. Coalition, a longevity that could not have happened without the generous support of a wonderful board of directors and equally loyal members.  Your continued membership supports our unending mission to preserve and protect the natural, scenic, recreational and historic assets in Teller County.  Thank you!
David Martinek

Chair
Board of Directors 
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Doris ‘Dee” Breitenfeld – Director Emeritus (1935 – 2014)

